
 

Greetings Post 3783 friends and family!  
 

2020 is here!  I apologize for not getting a 
Newsletter put out last month. Time got away 
from me and I did not get my submission in 
before my family and I went on vacation. I 
hope everyone had a great holiday time!  
 

January was nice for taking a break after the 
hectic pace we have kept at the Post the last 
few months, but rest time is over!  Please join 
us for our Super Bowl party and bring your 
best chili to compete in the Chili Cook-off!  If 
you win, you walk away $50 richer!  
 

The following weekend is the North County 
Veterans Stand Down.  This year we will be 
cooking the Saturday meal, February 8th, in-
stead of the Sunday meal.  Please contact Doug Scholl if you would like 
to help or just want more information for this event. 
 

Valentine’s week has our Post Auxiliary preparing their delicious candy 
boxes.  Please be sure to get one for somebody you love, or treat your-
self to some goodies. 
 

As previously mentioned, we are asking members of the Post and the 
Auxiliary to join our Solar Committee.  If you would like to help in the So-
lar endeavor for our Post, please join our team!  The first meeting will be 
held on Sunday, February 16th at 1:00 p.m.  We need assistance with 
researching grant paperwork, creating fundraiser ideas, and in gathering 
quotes for work which needs to be done prior to the install.   
 

Thank you all for the hard work you do and I look forward to seeing you 
around the Post!  
 

Alexis Henshaw, Post Commander 

Commander’s Corner           
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Have an article for Roll Call?  Please 
submit your article, no  later than the  
21st of each month, to  
Svc@vfw3783.org.  Please place Newslet-
ter Submission in the subject line. 
 

Editor:  Larry Burns 
Proofreader: Lisa Burns 



 

Greetings from the House Committee, 
 

We will continue to offer a chance to save you some money!  Look for posted drink specials as we rotate our liquor 
stock.  These special prices will include concoctions/mixes to please you taste buds. 
 

There will be several upcoming fundraisers for our Scout Troops.  Please support those as you can. 
 

Please see the Canteen Manager’s article regarding egg cooks. 
 

If you have any questions concerning these items, or any other items for the House Committee, please let me know. 
 

Larry Burns, Senior Vice Commander 

House Committee 

Greetings, 
 

Happy New Year!  We already have a great start to 2020, membership is currently at 95% and an additional 27 new 
members or renewals will push the Post over 100%.  If you know someone who served honorably and meets eligibility 
requirements, please recommend they submit a membership application and encourage our annual members to re-
new their membership before they expire. 
 

We've had good attendance over the past two Hamburger meals.  These proceeds go to bolster the Post's General 
Fund.  We use the General Fund to support our local organizations (Scouting, NJROTC, Athletic and Youth Develop-
ment programs, community service organizations, etc...).  We will begin conducting our 50/50 raffle drawings more 
frequently to help increase this fund.  This, in turn, will allow us to provide further support to our local organizations.  If 
you are interested in assisting with these 50/50 drawings, please contact our Junior Vice Commander (Gwen Stalcup), 
Senior Vice Commander (Larry Burns), Post Commander (Alexis Henshaw), or myself. 
 

Additionally, we conduct monthly House Committee raffle baskets (on the back of the Canteen bar).  Funds received 
from these baskets contribute to our Post Solar Fund. Please consider contributing to help us reach our goal as soon 
as possible.   
 

We will be coordinating a Solar Committee comprised of both Post and Auxiliary members familiar with writing/
submitting grants, obtaining job site permits, and familiarity with the construction of the structure chosen to hold the 
solar system.  If you are interested in becoming part of the Solar Committee, please contact any member of our House 
Committee. 
 

DJ Henshaw, Quartermaster 

Quartermaster 

Greetings from the Kitchen, 
 

Starting February 2nd, The Post will start serving breakfast from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  That’s breakfast starting at 
8:00 a.m.!!!.  Come join us for our Meat Lover’s Breakfast and hang out for Superbowl LIV.  We will also be having our 
Chili Cook-off which starts at 3:00 p.m.  Look for the flyer in this Newsletter. 
 

We are still looking for someone to take over the Prime Rib meal.  This meal is the first Saturday of every month.  If 
you’d like to volunteer to cook this meal or help with any other meal, please contact me.   
 

Gwen Stallcup, Junior Vice Commander 

Jr. Vice Commamnder 

http://www.virtualwall.org/iStates.htm 
 

First click on a state. When it opens, scroll down to the city where you went to high school and 
look at the names. Click on a name and it will give details of the person's death, a picture, or at 
least their bio and medals. 
 

This really is an amazing web site! Someone spent a lot of time and effort to create it.  I hope 
that everyone who sees this appreciates what those who served in Vietnam sacrificed for our 
country. 
 

Please pass this link on to others, as many knew wonderful people whose names are listed. 

Vietnam Veteran Name Finder 

http://www.virtualwall.org/iStates.htm


 

Auxiliary Chaplain 
Greetings, 
 

One (1) sympathy card was sent out as well as one (1) thinking of you card. 
 

Three (3) coins were handed out to former military members and one to an active member at the Rib Dinner. 
 

More information will be forthcoming regarding our deceased comrade, Doris Ward. 
 

Be kind to one another, 

Cheris Anthony, Auxiliary Chaplain 

From the Editor 
Articles for the March Newsletter will be due by noon on Sunday, February 23rd .  Please ensure your submissions are 

emailed to pao@vfw3783.org or blug8r@gmail.com.  
 

Check out our Post website at Post 3783 (http://www.vfw3783.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp)   or our Facebook page.   

Check out our Post FB Page too. (https://www.facebook.com/VFW-Post-3783-Ramona-CA-205428942824592/) 
 

Advertisers, the date below your business card is the expiration date for your paid year.  Please see D.J. Henshaw or 

myself if you are interested in continuing to sponsor our Newsletter.  The timeline for sponsorship is typically July 1st 

through June 30th of the year you are paying.  However, if your sponsorship begins off-cycle, your ad will be placed with 

the expiration date as one year from your sponsorship payment.  Please welcome Kimberly Rivas, our new sponsor 

from Bella Mia Salon. 
 

Quotes for this month are from those born in February: 
 

“At the end of the day, I let myself have a glass of wine.” ~ Jane Seymour 
 

“Everybody deserves a fresh start every once in a while.” ~ Bugsy Siegel 
 

“Government’s first duty is to protect the people, not run their lives.” ~ Ronald Reagan 
 

“My standard comment is, 'If you don't want your kids to be like Bart Simpson, don't act like Homer Simpson.’” ~ Matt 
Groening 
 

“As a man, I've been representative of the values I hold dear. And the values I hold dear are carryovers from the lives 
of my parents.” ~ Sidney Poitier 
 

“Experience teaches us that it is much easier to prevent an enemy from posting themselves than it is to dislodge them 
after they have got possession.” ~ George Washington 
 

“We the people are the rightful masters of both Congress and the courts, not to overthrow the Constitution but to over-
throw the men who pervert the Constitution.” ~ Abraham Lincoln 
 
 

Thank for your continued support of this Newsletter.  Please let me know if you have any ideas on how to improve it. 
 

Larry Burns, Newsletter Editor 

If you would like to volunteer to either cook or assist in cooking a meal, please let me know.  We are still in dire need 
of egg cooks for breakfast on Sunday mornings. 
 

The reefer, freezer, and dry storage pantry need to stay clean and organized.  Ensure all items used are placed back 
where you found them in order to maintain these storage areas.  This will assist when placing orders. (Not ordering 
new items when there is already a stock of said items.  This increases our cost as well as doubles up on the stocked 
items) 
 

Recycle bins are for use as follows: small bin is for glass and large bin is for cardboard.  Please do not mix them up. 
 

Please continue to notify me of the items you need for your planned meals.  Orders are placed on Wednesdays for a 
weekend delivery. 
 

Volunteers, if there are any items left from your meal which need to be placed in the freezer, please write the date and 
how many of the items you are bagging on a card and place the card inside the bag you are using.  Then place the 
bag in the walk-in, reach-in, or freezer. 
 

 Free dinners, drawn in November, to be used during the month of December:  
 

Ron Underwood 
Violet Roman 

 

Katie Budzenski, Clubhouse Manager 

From the Clubhouse 

http://www.vfw3783.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp
https://www.facebook.com/VFW-Post-3783-Ramona-CA-205428942824592/


 



 



 



 



 

These members & supporters help make our Newsletter possible.   Please remember them with your patron-
age and mention you saw their ad in our newsletter.  This will bolster their support to know their advertising 
is working. 
 

If you wish to advertise in this newsletter, contact D.J. Henshaw (Quartermaster) or Larry Burns (Public Af-
fairs Officer)  via the Post @ 760-789-7888. 

 

Wi-Fi is available at Post 3783.  See bartender for password(s). 
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Veterans of Foreign Wars 
PFC Archie G. McArthur Post 3783 
2247 Kelly Avenue 
Ramona, CA 92065 
(760) 789-7888 
www.vfw3783.org 
 

Chartered November 17, 1957 

Ramona’s PFC Archie G McArthur, of the 3rd Battalion, 337th Infantry, “K” Company, was killed in action near the  
German “Gothic Line” (near Florence, Italy) on September 19, 1944, and is the namesake of our VFW Post 

DATED MATERIAL—PLEASE DELIVER PROMPT-

Address Service Requested 

 
 

2019-2020 Officers 
 

     Post Officers:            Auxiliary Officers: 
 

Commander   Alexis Henshaw  President   Mark Gottas 
Senior Vice Commander Larry Burns   Senior Vice President  Dianne Fink 
Junior Vice Commander Gwen Stallcup   Junior Vice President  Katie Budzenski 
Quartermaster   DJ Henshaw   Secretary   Dina Rutledge 
Chaplain   Ron Rudolph   Treasurer   Laura Hietala 
Judge Advocate  Doug Scholl   Chaplain   Cheris Anthony 
Surgeon   Ron Underwood  Conductress   Jackie Herbin 
1st Year Trustee  Alan Michaud   Guard    George Postulka 
2nd Year Trustee  David Logan   1st Year Trustee  Sharon Parker 
3rd Year Trustee  Chris Sobkowiak  2nd Year Trustee  Kent Littlefield 
Service Officer  Bill “Coach” Tamburrino 3rd Year Trustee  J.J. Lemire 


